Motice of Plan Status Under The PPA of 2006
Fuor
LB.EW, Local No. 227 Pension Plan

Fo: All Pamicipants, Beneficiaries, I.B.E.W, Local Union 223 and Contributing Employers

As you may know, the Pension Protection Act of 2006 (PPA) has added requirements for measuring the financial
health of multicmployer plans such as owrs.

Starting with the 2008 plan vear, the PPA requires that a Pension Fund™s setsary anoually determine the Fund's
starus under these new rules and certrfy that status to the IRS and the Trustees, who are the plan sponsor. IF the
actuary determines that the Fund is in “endangered” status (“Yellow wone™) or “critical™ status (“Red some™), the
Trustees must notifv all plan paricipants, employers and other stakeholders, as well as take corrective action 10
restore the financial healrh of the plan.

W understand thal Jegally required nonces like this one can create anxiery and concern aboul the Pension Fund's
future. The Board of Trustees remains confident that, with the appropriate adjustments, the Fund will continue to
provide our participants and their familics with secure retirement benels.

Yellow Zone Statues

This letter will serve us the Notice that, on March 28, 2008, our Pension Fund’s aciuary certitivd thar the Fund is in
“endangered” {Yellow rone) stalus for the 2008 plan vear. This determinalion was made because, based on the
PPAs new funding measieres, the Fund s projected to have a funding deficiency within 7 years. This mcuns that
the contributions at current rates wre not high cnough 1o mect government standards (or funding the promised
benelits as well as those that panicipants are continuing w eam,  Although contributions were increused on
Seplember 1, 2007, recent investmuent performance and emplovment has not hoen ar the expected levels,

Funding Improvement Mlan

The PPA alse requines nny pension fimd i the Yellow Zone w adopt a “Funding Improvement Plan”™ (FIP). The [P
s an action plan designed to restore the plan W financlal health, impeove the balance ol assets and liabilities and
aviid any accwnulated fuading deficiency.  Ouwr FIP will he finalized by late fall. A nolice describing the FLP,
which may include redoctions i future beuelits and recommendations for contribution increases when Lhe current
bargaining agreemenl(s) expire, will be provided to the bargaining parties shoridy after that,

If benelils must be moditied while in the Yellow Zone, that will only affect the rate of lulure accruals and/or
fealures associated with those aceruals andior disability benefits for future disabiliies. We will not muke any
changes in the Plan’y benefit fonoula withour alerting vou first.

Mease note that the PPA requires that our Plan's funding status be reviewed and certified annually aad notices like
this one will be semt each vear, There are several variables bevond our contral that our advisors are monitoring,
including investment market volaility and changss in ¢mployment levels andior the number of contriburing
employers, which could affect the Plan's status and the ruslees’ recommended correclive actions in the future.
Where to Get More [nformation

For further. information, please be in touch with Bruce J. Oliveirn, Trust Fund Adminisirstor by telcphone at (508)
217-83535. ar hy mail al LB.E.W, Local Union No. 223 Pension Fund, P.O. Box 1238, Lakeville. MA (02347.7238

Sincersly,
The L!-;aurd of Trustees

s¢: US Depertmeant of Labor _
Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation





